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Inside this issue: 

Editorial 

The post-pandemic world has seen pro-
found changes in the workplace. Many 
people have made significant adjust-
ments to their life priorities and they 
have realised that there must be a 
healthier balance between their work, 
their private life and their mental health.  

This is a positive and welcome trend. An 
increasing number of employers are ac-
tually embracing this new way of looking 
at working conditions. The increase in 
the normalisation of “working-from-
home”, at least for a proportion of the 
time, is one of the most visible examples 
in activity sectors wherein it can be ap-
plied. 

Performance at work and mental health 
do not have to be opposites. They can 
be skilfully combined to create a life that 
is satisfying both in the workplace and in 
our private existence. 

It is important, of course, to remember 
that an employer-employee relationship 
is a two-way street and that, whereas it 
is normal for employees to receive a sal-
ary and to ask for good working condi-
tions from their employer, it is normal for 
the employer to expect work to be pro-
duced as specified. A one-way relation-
ship, in either direction, sets the scene 
for a frustrating association. 

At the heart of it all, there are people. 
People with their own history, their own 
circumstances, their own competencies. 
Working is meant to provide a living for 
people as a minimum, but we all know 
that working can bring so much more 
than that. At our own level, let’s endeav-
our to influence our working life to make 
it a part of our personal fulfilment. 
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E 
ven though it is perceived by some as just an  

unimportant administrative role, Document Control 

is a key role, and this poor perception cannot be 

further from what true Document Control really is.  
 

Document Control is in fact essential to minimize risks for the 

company in terms of liability, lack of traceability, loss of infor-

mation, rework due to incorrect information, and financial 

losses due to lateness or conflict. 

For example:  

• Document Control protects people by making sure 

that they work with up-to-date documentation that con-

tains no dangerous mistakes. 

• Evidence in case of disputes: Document Control helps 

organisations defend themselves and prove that they are 

right in disputes that could potentially expose them to 

heavy financial losses. 

• Awareness of changes: Document control can also pre-

vent organisations from making disastrous mistakes, by 

making sure that they are always aware of important 

changes that can affect their work. 
 

However, it is sometimes a struggle for Document Control 

professionals to make sure that all internal and external in-

terfaces comply with the day-to-day rules established to pro-

tect the company. 

Indeed it seems to be human nature to try and by-pass rules 

sometimes, especially when deadlines are tight.  
 

It cannot be left only to the Document Controllers to 

fight every day with stakeholders for them to comply 

with rules that the company has put in place and agreed 

on. 

Document Control needs the support of the management 

team in order to allow them to fulfil their mission of compli-

ance, gatekeeping and efficiency. 
 

This is how the management team can help Document Con-

trol: 

• By making sure that the Document Control procedure, 

instructions and templates are approved at the highest 

level of management 

• By being on the side of Document Control when someone 

comes to management to complain about the rules, ask-

ing for an exception to the rules 

• By involving Document Control in all project phases, in-

cluding very early phases (Invitation to Tender, contractu-

al clarifications) and by inviting Document Control to all 

important meetings, starting with the kick-off meetings of 

projects and important initiatives 

• By making sure that rules of Document Control are listed 

in all contracts involving the delivery of documentation, 

and by enforcing the compliance of external interfaces 

with these rules 

• By involving Document Control in the calculation of Docu-

ment Control manhours on projects, instead of grossly 

underestimating the number of DC manhours. 

• By sponsoring Document Control teams to attend the 

Certified Document Controller Course, the Advanced 

Document Control Course and the Certified Lead Docu-

ment Controller Course. 

WHY SHOULD MANAGEMENT  
SUPPORT DOCUMENT CONTROL? 
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CONTROLLER 
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D 
ocument Control is an excit-

ing role full of interesting 

tasks and challenges. 

To thrive in this role, it is 

best if you have (or develop) these 5 

soft skills: 

#1 Problem-Solving 

Problem-solving is the ability to identify 

problems, to brainstorm and analyse 

potential options for resolution, and to 

identify the best solution, adapted to 

the exact and specific situation.  

It is one of the most sought-after soft 

skills: 86% of employers are looking to 

recruit someone with problem-solving 

skills, as that means the employee will 

be  both a self-starter and a collabora-

tive teammate. 

#2 Proactiveness  

Being proactive is the opposite of 

someone who only reacts when 

prompted, or when there is no other 

way around an issue. 

Being proactive means that you moni-

tor KPIs (Key Performance Indicators) 

and that you take preventive actions 

when you see that a problem or an is-

sue might happen. It also means un-

derstanding the root of a problem and 

taking actions so that the same prob-

lem does not keep on happening over 

and over again. 

#3 Methodical and meticulous 

Someone meticulous shows great at-

tention to detail, is careful and precise. 

They will focus on delivering a high 

quality work and product, and will take 

pride in doing things right first time. 

Being methodical means that you are 

able to follow a methodology, a con-

sistent approach to your tasks, not try-

ing to skip steps to go faster, but trying 

to have an approach that is both effi-

cient, systematic and structured. 

#4 Assertiveness 

In our role, it is essential to know how 

and when to say no. Document Control 

is about gatekeeping and compliance, 

so if you are facing situations or re-

quests that go against the values of 

Document Control you should enforce 

the rule and say no. 

Being assertive means the ability to 

speak up when necessary in a way that 

is both confident, forceful and respect-

ful. 

 

#5 Influencer 

It is critical to know how to influence 

our stakeholders into following the 

rules of Document Control and to influ-

ence them into viewing Document Con-

trol as a key player in the company. 

There are many ways to influence posi-

tively others, it can be by explaining 

and demonstrating every day the val-

ues of Document Control (see our 

TICCQS values article), by taking the 

time to make proper inductions that 

don’t focus on tools but on what Docu-

ment Control is and why it is important, 

or it could be by having an active ap-

proach to raising awareness, as we 

discuss in our Advanced Document 

Control Course. 
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W 
e now live in a world of constant notifications: emails keep coming during the day along with the chime that 

goes with it, Microsoft Teams notifications keep arriving even though you mentioned in the status that you 

were not available, and that’s only to mention computer notifications; but if we have to include the phone noti-

fications… well it sometimes seems like a mystery that we can achieve anything at all, as we are constantly 

interrupted. 

Because these notifications are actually disruptions for your brain: instead of being in a concentrated state, it gets distracted, 

it strays away from focus, and that can have terrible consequences for a profession like ours that needs attention to detail, 

consistency and a quality mindset. 

So here are 4 tools to help you focus and improve your performance 

#1 - Use the “Work Offline” feature of Outlook 

If you have a backlog of emails or transmittals to go through and you 

want to concentrate on this task without receiving new emails and 

transmittals every 5 minutes… then use the “Work Offline” feature of 

Outlook which will let you process your work using Outlook without 

fetching new incoming emails. That function is located under the 

“Send / Receive” menu in Outlook, under “Preferences”. 

#2 - Explain your do not disturb rules to your interfaces 

Make sure you set your Microsoft Teams on “Busy” and don’t hesitate to add a 

message to deter colleagues who message you even if you asked not to be 

disturbed.  

It’s just a matter of boundaries and respect. But then make sure you make no 

exception to that rule, otherwise people might never let you concentrate! 

 

 

#3 - Use the focus mode on your phone  

It will block out all distractions coming from your phone or smart watch, while 

you are trying to focus. You can either set it automatically every day at the 

same time or on a ad-hoc basis. 

Depending on your phone options, you may also select apps that you find par-

ticularly distracting (like social media or games) and if you try to open them, 

Focus mode will remind you that the app is paused. Focus mode will also si-

lence those apps' notifications until you're ready to switch out of the mode. 

Toggle the “Share Across Devices”  button in order to apply the same settings 

to your smartwatch for example. 

#4 - Use apps specifically designed to help you focus 

Apps like Freedom can block distractions - both websites and apps - on all of 

your devices, simultaneously. No 

more blocking Instagram on your 

computer, only to immediately open it on your phone. If you start a session, your 

distractions are blocked everywhere.  

Set up as many blocklists as you want, then start or schedule a session. There's a 

lockdown mode, which makes it impossible to edit your blocklists while a session is 

active - consider this app if you're prone to breaking your own rules about focusing 

on work, or if you know that you tend to forget your own good intentions.  

4 TOOLS TO HELP YOU FOCUS 
AND IMPROVE YOUR PERFORMANCE 
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“Hanging in there” with   D. Ceecee   -   the Document Controller      by Tuffmee 

Copyright © Consepsys Limited 

   

Follow D. Ceecee on                              and on 

Credits 

Graphical concept: Myranda Saffarine 

Scenario & Design: Tuffmee & Nwash 
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A 
 salary survey is a tool that gives you information on the average salary of people with the same job role as yours. 

For professionals, it’s a great tool to benchmark themselves against other professionals in terms of salary, but also  

for other benefits and compensation packages. 

It’s used to have quantifiable data about salary but not only: it gives you data about the trends (are salaries increas-

ing?), data about industries and activity sectors that are actively recruiting at the moment, countries or regions where the pro-

fession is most present, typical working conditions of people with a similar job title, impact of experience and of other factors on 

salary levels, etc. 

 

Consepsys has been running a salary survey for Document Control professionals every year since 2014. Our survey analysis 

is the reference for Document Control salary levels. The survey is open to Document Control professionals, worldwide, and to 

all levels of experience and all activity sectors. 

 

Every year we gather hundreds of contributions, and we analyse them to provide the Document Control community with a de-

tailed analysis report with data per country, per industry, per job title as well as a wealth of information about the Document 

Control profession. 

 

The data from the survey gives you a competitive edge and information on how you can improve your profile in the future to 

meet your objectives. 

 

Contributions are open for 2 months during the year. For the 2023 survey, you can complete the survey form from the 7th of 

December 2022 to the 31st of January 2023. All contributors to the survey receive a free copy of the complete analysis report 

once it is published. Fill the survey form here & share the link: www.consepsys.com/salary 

https://www.consepsys.com/salary
https://www.consepsys.com/salary
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Can you tell us a bit about you? 

My name is Filimoe’unga ‘Aholelei. I am 

31 years old, and a single parent to my 

only son who is aged 7. I was born, 

raised, and currently residing in Tonga.  

Tonga is an island, a small archipelago 

located in the South Pacific Ocean. The 

population for Tonga is approximately 

106.76 thousand. It is a constitutional 

monarchy and is unique among Pacific 

nations for having maintained its inde-

pendence from colonial powers.  

Tonga has shocked the world with its 

recent event occurred in 15 January 

2022, the Hunga Tonga Hunga Ha’apai 

volcano eruption and tsunami.  

It was unfortunate that I have witnessed 

this tragic event but also blessed to still 

have another chance of life.  

I have a great sense of humour, I am 

dynamic, and very open-minded. I love 

gardening, fabric painting, adventures, 

workouts, jogging, reading, and volun-

teering my free times to my community 

especially to women community devel-

opment donor-funded projects.  
 

What is your current role?  

My current role is Assistant Project Ac-

countant and Document Controller for 

two major infrastructure projects in Ton-

ga known as the Nuku’alofa Port Up-

grade Project 

and Fanga’uta Lagoon Bridge Pro-

ject.  
 

Can you describe your profes-

sional experience? 

The past ten years, I have experienced 

working in international agencies, pri-

vate sector, NGOs, and a few govern-

ment donor-funded projects including 

my current role.  

My skills and experience vary from mar-

keting, community work, logistics, ad-

ministration and management, and fi-

nance and accounting.  

My field of expertise is accounting and 

management, but it is a benefit to have 

some skills in other relevant fields in-

cluding my current role. My manage-

ment skills including good organization 

is a bonus to my role as Doc-

ument Controller.  

 

Which Consepsys course 

did you attend and when? 

I attended the Certified Docu-

ment Controller in May 2021 

and completed my certifica-

tion examination in October 

2021.  

 

 

What did you think about the 

course? How did it help you in your 

current role and career develop-

ment? 

I truly enjoyed this course. It was fasci-

nating!  I had a wonderful learning ex-

perience, although it was online.  

I learned more of project document con-

trol and how to effectively interact with 

project teams, users, engineers, and 

managers.  

It helped me in a way to realize how 

critical the role of a Document Control-

ler in large projects and the damage 

that could occur if there is no proper 

documentations process and filing.  

This course gave me an alternative that 

I can choose to pursue with my career 

as Document Controller in the future.  

PORTRAIT OF A DOCUMENT CONTROLLER 

Filimoe’unga ‘Aholelei  
 

Document Controller and Assistant Project Ac-
countant for a Transport & Infrastructure compa-
ny in Tonga 

Filimoe’unga attended the course “Certified 

Document Controller” in May 2021. 

“I truly enjoyed this course. […] It helped me [...] to 
realize how critical the role of a Document 
Controller in large projects is”.  
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Filimoe’unga participated in the May 2021 Certified Document 
Controller Course  course 
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TOOLS TO SHARE WITH YOUR INTERFACES 
FOR THEM TO FINALLY UNDERSTAND DOCUMENT CONTROL 
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In a recent survey run by Consepsys, one of the most common difficulties shared by Document Controllers was that, often, our 

interfaces (engineers, managers, authors, colleagues) don’t understand what Document Control is and how Document Control 

can contribute to the success of a Company. There are things we, as Document Controllers, can do to improve the recognition 

of our profession as we have shared in this article,.and adapting our language to the language of our audience definitely 

helps, as shared in the Elevator Pitch video. But there is also information that might be worth sharing directly with your inter-

faces. 

 

Over the years, Consepsys has published a lot of content on this topic, and we thought that you might be interested in sharing 

some of the below links and tools with your colleagues, in order to improve their awareness and understanding: 

• What is Document Control  LINK 

• Do YOU need Document Control? LINK 

• Real Life Examples where Document Control made all the difference LINK  

• Engineering & Document Control LINK 

 

Consepsys also published an online webinar dedicated to Managers, so that they have a better understanding of what Docu-

ment Control can provide to their company, and how valuable a good Document Controller can be. It is called “The importance 

of Document Control - for Management & Supervisory Roles”; it takes 1-hr only and it is accessible 24/7. 

Using the managerial perspective, this webinar uses a variety of real-life examples to influence Managers and Supervisors to 

give more support to Document Control, and to consider it with more importance. 

More information on the webinar here LINK 

https://www.consepsys.com/2018/08/03/how-to-improve-the-recognition-of-the-document-control-profession/
https://www.consepsys.com/publications/tip-of-the-month/tip-of-the-month-2021-10/
https://www.consepsys.com/2015/05/20/what-is-document-control/
https://youtu.be/Ft8T0SVW6EY
https://www.consepsys.com/2018/02/14/real-life-examples-where-document-control-made-all-the-difference/
https://www.consepsys.com/publications/tip-of-the-month/tip-of-the-month-2022-10/
https://www.consepsys.com/training-courses/online-modules-e-learning/ndc01-the-importance-of-document-control-for-management-supervisory-roles/
https://www.consepsys.com/training-courses/certified-document-controller-course/
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